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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – The continuation of Archery starts us off this month right in the middle of Spring Break.  We slide into patrol meetings the following Wednesday which is also our final FLOWER SALE meeting.  All hands will have to be on deck to take orders.  There is no meeting the Wednesday of Holy Week however some of us will gather to start and tend to the Easter Vigil fire that will be used to light the new Easter candle at St. Barnabas’ Easter Vigil Mass.  Then we roll on into our only fundraiser of the year, the flower sale.  All Scouts are expected to set up and tear down for the flower sale and any family members are welcome.  We wrap up April with swimming qualification tests at St. Xavier High School.  
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.
April 2nd, 7:00 – Troop meeting @ Archery – Service Patrol is Tiki – Bring Flower Orders.

April 9th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings –There is no service patrol.  Bring in flower sales.

April 16th, 7:00 PM – No meeting due to Holy Week. 

April 23rd, 6:30 PM – Troop Meeting – We will set up for the flower sale.  Everyone should come in work clothes and work gloves and expect to work until 8:30 or 9:00 unless we finish early.

Flower Sale  - This month is the annual flower sale which is our only fundraiser.  All scouts are expected to participate in the set up and tear down of the flower sale.  Scouts and families should sign up for at least on shift as well as helping to set up and tear down the flower sale set up.  Sell more flowers and make it a great year!  

Troop T-Shirts - We are about to order new shirts for the troop and if you would like to order a shirt now is the time.  All new scouts are provided one long sleeve troop shirt.  The cost of t-shirts for summer camp and high adventure trips will be built into the cost of the activity.  The shirts I am referring to are any extras that a scout, parent, relative or leader might want.  The cost for cotton t-shirts is $11 for short sleeve and $17 for long sleeve.  If you want to order the above cotton t-shirts or ask about a higher priced wickable t-shirt you should contact Frank Hulsman directly at frankhulsman@yahoo.com with a count and sizes of each type shirt ordered.   April 9th is the deadline for ordering your t-shirts.  

St. Barnabas Easter Vigil - Troop 243 will continue a regular service project for St. Barnabas Saturday evening April 19.  St. Barnabas has an Easter vigil fire that is used to light the new Easter candle and we are going to light and care for the fire.  Participants should arrive at St. Barnabas at 7:30 in a class A uniform in order to get ready for the fire and light it in time.    The vigil Mass starts at 8:30 and the fire can be extinguished shortly there after so you should plan to be at St. Barnabas for about 1.5 hours for set up and clean up.  If you are interested in participating in this service project, you should contact Tom Kennedy at tvk@twc.com or 439-5460.

Troop Leadership Meetings – There are no troop leadership meetings this month.  If anything should change we will let you know.

POLAR BEAR PLUNGE
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The annual Polar Bear Plunge is a fundraiser for the Special Olympics.  For quite a few years, one of our Assistant Scoutmasters, Joe Lynch, has been involved raising money by plunging himself into the freezing cold water of the Ohio River.  This year he took quite a few of our scouts and an extra leader or 2 with him for this Mr Freezy adventure.  We of course never have a shortage of photographers in this crowd so I have a few pictures to share with you here.  If you notice Garrett in the 3rd picture, you will see how every scout should do the scout Oath and Law whenever they come in for a board of review!




























